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Our Mission: 

The National Bleeding Disorders Foundation—
Nebraska Chapter is dedicated to finding cures for 

inheritable blood disorders and addressing and 
preventing the complications of these disorders 
through research, education, and advocacy ena-

bling people and families to thrive.  

 
The material in this newsletter is 
provided for your general infor-
mation only. The Nebraska Chapter 
does not give medical  advice or 
engage in the practice of medicine.  
NBDF-NE does not recommend 
particular treatments for specific 
individuals and in all cases  
recommends that you consult your  
physician or local treatment center 
before pursuing any course of treat-
ment. 

 

2024 

Events 

 

 
April 17th 

World Hemophilia Day 
Education Dinner with Sanofi 

Omaha, NE  
 

April 27th 
Adults with Bleeding Disorders 

Bayer Education Dinner 
Lincoln, NE 

 
May 11th 

Women’s Retreat 
Omaha, Nebraska 

 
May 22nd  

Education Dinner with Takeda 
Omaha, Nebraska 

 
June 15th—16th  

Teen Retreat 
Kearney, Nebraska 

 
September 28th—29th  

Family Education & Unite Walk 
Weekend 

Regency Marriott 
Omaha, Nebraska 
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Advocacy Update 

Here’s the highlights for our advocacy efforts in 2024: 

• March was Proclaimed as Bleeding Disorders Awareness Month 

• We sent 4 new advocates to Washington Days– Andrea and Nicolas Quiroz 

and Tyler and Makenna Dietrich 

• Advocated for the HELP Co-Pays Act to ban accumulator adjustor programs 

federally. Met with Congressman Bacon’s, Senator Fischer and Senator Rick-

ett’s offices on these issues 

• Hosted an advocacy dinner on Wednesday, May 20th for our local advocates 

• Met with local senators at the Capitol to speak about Bleeding Disorders and 

bring awareness to accumulator adjustors in Nebraska. 

• Working with Senator Dungan and Senator Bostar to introduce an accumula-

tor adjustor ban bill in the 2025 Legislative Session. 

Thank you to all our advocates to work to better the lives of those with Bleeding 

Disorders in Nebraska! 
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Couple’s Retreat 

Are you an adult living with a bleeding disorder? Are you a care giver who wants to know more 
about what to expect for your child as you age? This one conference will touch on issues and  

education focused on topics that affect the adult population in the Bleeding Disorder Community.  
 

This event will be held at The Graduate Hotel in Lincoln. 
An entire teen event will take place at this Conference!  

We would love your teens to come to participate. 

 

We look forward to sharing knowledge, connecting with our adult and teen community and having 
some fun along the way. 

Registration for the Adults with Bleeding Disorders Conference is free and includes your hotel  
accommodations if you are coming in from more than 120 miles, food and child care. 

 
Education Dinner with Bayer at the Graduate Hotel will be at 6 pm. 

Topic: Hemophilia Health Insurance Benefits 

Register at: www.nebraskanhf.org 
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Needs Assessment 
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Couple’s Retreat 
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Board Update 

Board & Committee Recruitment 

The Nebraska Chapter of NBDF is looking to expand our Advisory Board of Directors. We are 

currently recruiting both affected and unaffected board members. We specifically are looking 

for members with diverse backgrounds including those who reside in rural areas, Spanish 

speaking or bilingual, individuals comfortable in the rare disease space, those with financial or 

accounting backgrounds, community connections or a knack for fundraising. This list is not ex-

haustive. If you know someone who would be a good fit for our Board and Chapter, please 

reach out to Maureen at mgrace@hemophilia.org.  

 

Additionally, there’s always room on committees for non board members at all. If you want to 

get involved and help with Advocacy, Programs and Education, Fundraising and Events or 

more. We will be hosting monthly virtual committee meetings for the following programs and 

events:  

 Family Education Weekend 

 Family Camp 

 Infusion: Bloody Mary Mix Off 

 Unite for Bleeding Disorders Walk 

 Please join us for these virtual meetings to help us make these programs and events even 

more dynamic. Keep an eye out on your email and social media for the dates for these meet-

ings. If you would like a reminder– please reach out to Sarah at sarrieta@hemophilia.org  

Thank you to our Industry 

Sponsors who support our 

programming, advocacy 

and outreach efforts 

throughout Nebraska for all 

bleeding disorders.  
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FAB: Females and Bleeding Conference 
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Teen Program Update 

Exciting developments are underway within our adolescent programs and events! The Ne-
braska Chapter Teen Council, a leadership group for individuals aged 12 to 19, successfully 
concluded their 2023 service initiative focusing on careers in the medical field, which includ-
ed an educational Ask-A-Nurse project. The results of this endeavor will be presented to 
community members at the Adults with Bleeding Disorders (AWBD) conference on April 
27th. 
 
Currently, teenagers are actively involved in planning our next service endeavor, which will 
center on a different career theme, details of which will be disclosed shortly. Additionally, 
both the Chapter and the Teen Council are in the process of establishing a mentorship pro-
gram in partnership with adult mentors from the community. Our inaugural mentorship ses-
sion will take place at AWBD. 
 
If you have a teenager interested in participating in the 2024 service project or joining the 
NENBDF Teen Council, or if you are an adult interested in engaging in the mentorship pro-
gram, please reach out to Sarah Arrieta at sarrieta@hemophilia.org or (402)889-0572. 
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Youth Effectively Transitioned to Independence (YETI)  

The Yeti Conference took place on February 22—25, 2024, at Camp Collins in Gresham, 
OR. The conference was attended by Teen Council member, Liz Quiroz, and Chapter Sen-
ior Program Manager, Sarah Arrieta. YETI is an experiential train-the-trainer weekend con-
ference created by Pacific Northwest Bleeding Disorders (PNWBD) YETI was designed to 
promote confidence and support teens with bleeding disorders (and their siblings) ages 14-
20, as they transition into independence. YETI also provides for the beginnings of 
a national network of teens by providing the chance for teens to build relationships across 
state borders. 

Topics covered included the history of hemophilia, new medical and scientific devel-
opments related to hemophilia and bleeding disorders, as well as strategic planning for the 
upcoming year of youth and teen programming at the Nebraska Chapter. Areas of focus for 
collaboration include mentorship development, the 2024 Teen Council service project, and 
2024 Teen Retreat. Liz also went to new heights on the Camp Collins ropes course.  At the 
retreat, teens took on the challenge of putting themselves in the shoes of chapter staff by 
planning an outing for the adults, which included key components of event planning such 
as transportation, budgeting, timing, and accessibility for the event. The group visited 
Multnomah Falls and Dabney State Recreation Area, and dined at some amazing local 
food trucks.  It was an awesome experience to see the teens collaborate and navigate the 
challenges that come with event and program planning throughout the weekend. Liz and 
Sarah both agreed that the weekend was a great success filled with creativity and team 
building.   



BIG RED FACTOR Page 13 

Bleeding Disorders Conference Travel Grants 

Every year the Nebraska Chapter sends members of our community to NBDF's Bleeding Disor-

ders Conference. This year the meeting will be held in Atlanta from September 12-14th. If you 

are interested in attending, the deadline to fill out the application is May 15th, 2024! Please 

keep in mind that the grant may not cover all the expenses that go along with this trip. A com-

mittee will determine who we will send and how much of the budget will go to each family or 

individual chosen. Preference will be given to families who have not attended the meeting be-

fore.  

 

The National Bleeding Disorders Foundation (formally NHF)’s 76th Annual Bleeding Disorders 

Conference (BDC) will take place September 12-14, 2024 in Atlanta! We are excited to bring the 

bleeding disorders community together again for three incredible days of educational sessions, 

valuable networking opportunities, and exciting exhibits at the Georgia World Congress Cen-

ter.  

 

Each year the Chapter will send 1-2 staff and one board member to the conference. The remain-

ing number of travel grants will be awarded based up the amount the Nebraska Chapter has 

allotted in their yearly budget, and this amount is discussed and approved by the Advisory 

Board of Directors. 

 

Travel Grants will be awarded in the following amounts: 

       Families of 1-4 - $1500  |  Families of 5-8 - $2500 

 

Preference will be given to applicants who are 1st Time Attendees  (those who have never at-

tended a National Conference), to applicants who did not attend the National Conference the 

previous year, and who are actively involved in Nebraska Chapter activities. 

 

Fill out the application at https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/6DJ3S3J 

due May 15, 2023 
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Are Bleeding Disorders Patients Getting the Most Out of Physical Therapy? 

Are Bleeding Disorder Patients Getting the Most Out of Physical Therapy (PT)?  

By Vita Staff  

For those who live with bleeding disorders, joint problems can reduce their mobility and keep 

them from being active. When blood doesn’t clot as it should, bleeds can occur inside joints, 

causing pain. Older patients are especially affected because they didn’t benefit from treatment 

advances until later in life. Then they experience the compounding effects of age-related joint 

problems, like arthritis.  

That makes physical therapy an important aspect of health care delivered at Hemophilia 

Treatment Centers, which are comprehensive clinics that take a holistic approach to the pa-

tient’s overall health and well-being. A survey from the National Bleeding Disorders Founda-

tion (NBDF) looked at how closely physical therapists at HTCs are following treatment guide-

lines from the foundation’s Medical and Scientific Advisory Council (MASAC). The council is-

sues annual recommendations for treatments that are evidence based, meaning that research 

has shown their usefulness and effectiveness.  

The current guidelines for physical therapists include frameworks for managing joint health 

and rehabilitating patients after major bleeds. The guidelines also advise on how best to use 

cold packs to reduce swelling and when shoe inserts and braces can be most helpful. But it can 

take up to 17 years for these guidelines to be implemented and only 14% of interventions are 

impacting the intended patient population, physical therapist Lena Volland said at a recent 

NBDF webinar. She has hands-on experience providing PT at hemophilia treatment centers 

and she’s also NBDF’s Director of Education.  

MASAC's strategies have their roots in research and expertise, but putting these guidelines in-

to action is not always a straightforward task.  

"There are many compounding factors that will prevent something from being implemented in 

the clinical practice," said Volland. For MASAC's recommendations to be fully effective, a well 

planned and executed strategy for implementation is necessary.  

Barriers to Implementation  

NBDF surveyed physical therapists at HTCs about barriers that prevent the application of best 

practices recommended in the MASC guidelines. The survey found a high percentage of align-

ment with MASC guidelines – 82%. But an analysis of survey results also identified reasons 

why the treatment guidelines aren’t always followed. They included patient preference, limita-

tions of the physical space in therapy areas, a lack of funding and problems with health insur-

ance coverage. 5 Continuing education programs are necessary to spread specialized infor-

mation, according to Volland. Experienced professionals can share their skills through mentor-

ship programs, she said. Volland also noted that providing financial support for full-time physi-

cal therapist positions helps address staff limitations in hemophilia treatment centers.  

Watch the webinar: Recommendations vs. Practice: Physical Therapy at HTCs  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=j7zdxUsVocY
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HOW NENHF CAN HELP IN 2022 and beyond! 

The Financial Assistance program is part of NENHF’s continuing effort to improve the  

quality of life of individuals and families affected by bleeding disorders by providing finan-

cial support. Families can request up to $500 per year of support.  

Example eligible expenses include, but are not limited to, the following:  

Expenses incurred in the care, treatment, or prevention of a bleeding disorder 

Transportation services to medical appointments and HTCs 

Medical supplies not covered by insurance 

Basic living expense emergencies (rent, mortgage, utilities, food, etc.) 

Unexpected home or car repairs 

Medic Alert Bracelets 

Dental expenses 

Health insurance premiums 

Find more information and apply at: https://www.nebraskanhf.org/support-

resources/financial-assistance-program.html  

FINANCIAL AID 
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